Wednesday, September 2, 2020

The future site of the Terraces of Lafayette
... continued from Page Al

With the defeat of Measure L
in 2018, the developer,
O'Brien Homes, resumed the
original application for the
315-unit apartment project
under the process agreement.
The project includes 20% (63
units) offered as low-income
housing and as such has pro-
tection under the Housing
Accountability Act.

Council members took
the opportunity to hear from
and ask questions of city
staff, the police chief, and the
traffic consultants. Indeed
many questions focused on a
fire evacuation scenario and
the reliability of the traffic
reports, but as the council
weighed up the factors, they
were very much mindful of
HAA laws, which Bryan Wen-
ter, Attorney for the devel-
oper, pointed out “mandates
approval.”

The decade of meetings,
lawsuits and controversy,
which has garnered national
attention at times, holding
Lafayette up as a poster-child
for NIMBY-ism, has been very
divisive for the city. This was
certainly clear from the 30
public comments, equally
split both in favor of and
against the project.

Those for the project
spoke of the much-needed
low-income housing this
would provide, the diversity
they say it would bring and
suggested the council should
examine how history will
judge them whilst those
against the apartments urged
leaders not to add extra traf-
fic, with one speaker suggest-
ing Deer Hill Road would be a
“funnel of death.” On an
evening thick with smoke
from 300 fires blazing across
California, a fire evacuation
seemed to be on everyone’s
minds.

And it was with fire in
mind that Candell said she
could not support putting
high density housing in a
high fire zone. “I'm really
concerned,” she said.

Burks also grappled with

risks. He agreed however
with Mayor Mike Anderson,
Council Member Teresa Ger-
ringer and Council Member
Steven Bliss, in their confi-
dence in testimony from the
fire and police chiefs on
safety. Burks said that it
would take combined leader-
ship to get through some sig-
nificant risk.

“We need to be very clear
and demanding in that re-
gard,” said Burks. The council
all agreed to work closely
with fire and police depart-
ments in the area of wildfire
safety across the city.

A statement from Dennis
O’Brien said, “We are enor-
mously grateful to the many
supporters in the community
who spoke in favor of this
important project, city staff
for their years of hard work,
and the council for their con-
fidence in us in the face of
relentless pressure. Although
it has been frustrating to see
this project take nearly a
decade to obtain approval, we
are happy that we have fi-
nally reached that point, and
we look forward to our pro-
ject becoming a part of the
Lafayette community.”

Following the meeting Je-
remy Levine of Inclusive
Lafayette, an organization
that supports the Terraces,
said that he was impressed by
the council’s civil discourse.

“I am confident the
council has made the best de-
cision for Lafayette's long-
term future. State law created
a set of incentives that meant
we could not afford the risk
of denying the proposal or
demanding more review of
any kind,” said Levine. “For-
tunately, most of the council
deferred to the expertise of
our excellent city staff, par-
ticularly Greg Wolff and Rob
Hodil, in order to guide their
decision.”

Levine says, “Everyone
can agree that traffic and fire
risk along Pleasant Hill Road
is frustrating and terrifying,
but, after nine years of re-
search, no evidence that
would stand up in a court of
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Controversial apartments get the
green light
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law suggests the Terraces will
negatively impact fire evacu-
ation times. Virtually all
other concerns brought up by
the opposition have become
legally irrelevant.”

Anderson said after the
meeting that he was very
pleased with the large degree
of public participation in the
Terraces of Lafayette appeal
procedure and the thorough
deliberations of the city
council that highlighted the
safety of the residents in the
area, while balancing the op-
tions and potential legal lia-
bilities to make the best, al-
though not unanimous deci-
sion, concluding a nine-year-
long planning process.

It may be the end of the
planning process, but it is
unlikely an end to the
controversy.

Pointing to what Michael
Griffiths of Save Lafayette
calls "erroneous and unsub-
stantiated statements" made
by the city’s own consultants,
he says that verbal opinions
without basis were accepted
as fact while proven findings
of outside experts on traffic,
air pollution and wildlife
were virtually ignored.

“The council further ig-
nored the true findings of its
own traffic and pollution
studies while accepting erro-
neous and unsubstantiated
statements, made by those
same consultants,” says Grif-
fiths. “The city staff and at-
torney had previously kept
the pressure on the planning
commission by making false
and/or irrelevant statements
to the commission.”

“So how was it that the
four council members saw fit
to approve the project four to
one?” asks Griffiths. “A good
question, which will be re-
solved in the courts over the
coming months and years.”
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Total Clean
Congratulates
Martha Beltran

22 Years
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Dedicated Service

MCVE COORDINATORS

All-Women Company Serving
East Bay Residents for Over 20 Years

COMPLETE MOVE &
COORDINATION SPECIALISTS

* CALL FOR A FREE CONSULTATION *

FULL PACKING & UNPACKING SERVICES
PACKING SERVICE INCLUDES:

plan, sort, pack, label and help with what to keep, toss, donate, consign

UNPACKING SERVICE INCLUDES:
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Insured, Bonded, and Green
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Woman-Owned Small Business
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Vote Jex for MOFD

As longtime residents of Moraga,
my wife and I have been con-
cerned for years about the finan-
cial ability of MOFD to expand
their leadership to help Moraga
and Orinda become strong Fire-
Wise communities. Under the ef-
fort of directors Jex of Moraga,
and Jorgens of Orinda, the chipper
program has helped many of our
neighborhoods to reduce the fire
risk by prioritizing prevention.
We are appreciative of their lead-
ing the way. We need their con-
tinuing efforts during the next
four years to finally get the job
done. Without someone on the
board like them, who have
worked to build the financial re-
sources, we are fearful the finan-
cial capability of the district will
be weakened and unable to do the
job.

William D. Wright

Moraga

It’s About Time!

I am writing to add my support
for Orinda’s Downtown Precise
Plan [covering privately owned
property] which will complement
the ConnectOrinda Plan [covering

City-owned property]. The plan-
ning process for both plans has
been extraordinary with many
community meetings and much
citizen involvement. It’s about
time we did something about our
tired-looking downtown!

Believe it or not, since The-
ater Square opened 25 years ago,
Orinda has not seen a single new
project break ground in our
“commercial” districts. In addi-
tion, only two of the current 53
commercial buildings in Orinda
have been renovated during that
timeframe. We have work to do if
we want to encourage renovations
and new development. Our height
and residential density limits are
so outdated and restrictive they
actually discourage commercial
property owners from making
improvement to their properties.
We should support the Downtown
Precise Plan now being formu-
lated so we can address the
changes that are needed to
Orinda’s old Objective Design
Standards. We all need to get
involved.

In my experience, there is
more and better shopping avail-
able in the Town of Moraga. We
can do better. We deserve better!

Ellen Dale
Orinda
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EXCITING NEWS!
I'm now a proud member of
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JUST LISTED

32 SAINT CLAIRE LANE, PLEASANT HILL

4 BD, 2.5 BA, 2,425+/- SF
OFFERED AT $1,049,000

SOLD . REPRESENTED BUYERS

1119 OAK HILL ROAD, LAFAYETTE

4 BD, 2.5 BA, 2,531+/- SF
SOLD FOR $1,685,000

SOLD
1143 SANDERS DRIVE, MORAGA
3 BD, 3 BA, 2113+/- SF
SOLD FOR $1,305,000

SOLD - REPRESENTED BUYERS

91 SILVERWOOD DRIVE, LAFAYETTE
3BD, 2.5 BA, 2,157+/- SF
SOLD FOR $1,600,000

Bay Area
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* Maintenance & Clean Ups * Synthetic Lawn Installation
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1801 Saint Mary's Rd. Moraga, CA 94556

Phone (925) 819-2100
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